
July 5, 2022 
 
The Stanton County Board of Commissioners met in regular session July 5, 2022.  Present were 
Commissioners John Smith, Chris Floyd & Lonnie Brown, County Attorney David Black and County Clerk 
Sandy Barton.  Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Minutes of June 21 were read and approved. 
 
Vouchers were approved and paid as follows: 
 
 General    $ 56,982.73 
 Road & Bridge    16,621.87 
 Airport          447.82 
 Golf Course      1,727.06 
 Park       9,422.46 
 4-H Bldg.         680.40 
 Mental Health      5,000.00 
. Noxious Weed         435.98 
 Fire & Rescue    23,797.33 
 Dev. Disabled      5,000.00 
 
 Totals    $          120,115.65 
 
Road Supervisor John Schweizer met with the Board to discuss issues pertinent to his department.  The 
Big Bow Grade project is complete.  Chairman Smith signed the Cost-Plus Net Fee Agreement for the Big 
Bow Grade Project. The department is continuing to clean up roads after the rains. 
 
The Board met with custodians Mitch Grover and Billy Bearce to go over their responsibilities of the 
county building. 
 
The Board went over the YTD 2021 transfers for the General, Road & Bridge, Noxious Weed and Rural 
Fire funds.  Commissioners Brown moved to leave the excess money in all the funds except General, and 
to move $150,000 to the County Equipment fund. Seconded by commissioner Smith.  Motion carried. 
Leaving the excess funds helps with decreasing the levy for 2022 taxes 
 
Signed tax roll order: David Roberts – mineral reservation – less 20 in value and less $4.66 in tax. 
 
Stanton County Library submitted minutes of June 17. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Smith adjourned the meeting at 
1:50 p.m. 
 
ATTEST:      SIGN: 
Sandy Barton     John D. Smith 
County Clerk     Chairman 
 
 


